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Welcome
The National Mental Health Association is a leading voice in ensuring that the scope and implementation of the Medicare Rx benefit meets the needs of beneficiaries with mental health disorders, particularly those who are dual eligibles. NMHA's “Get Educated, Get Enrolled” Medicare Rx Benefit Campaign is sending regular email bulletins with Medicare updates and resources. Please forward the bulletin to others in your community and encourage them to subscribe by emailing shcrinfo@nmha.org. 


Countdown
10 days until the end of the initial enrollment period (May 15, 2006) 
194 days until the next open enrollment period (November 15 to December 31, 2006) 


Tools and Resources
May 15th Enrollment Deadline Nears
CMS anticipates a last minute surge in enrollment in the days leading to the May 15 deadline. Given that Congress is unlikely to extend the deadline, eligible beneficiaries can still seek help in identifying a Prescription Drug Plan that meets their needs. Individuals can contact NMHA's Resource Center at 1-800-969-6642 to obtain a Medicare Rx Consumer Workbook or to identify local agencies that can provide one-on-one assistance. 
Limited-Income Subsidy (LIS) Enrollment
Medicare beneficiaries' who qualify for the limited-income subsidy (LIS) after the May 15 enrollment deadline will have a one-time opportunity to enroll in the Medicare prescription drug benefit if they have not done so already. http://www.cms.hhs.gov/States/ 
New Protections for Beneficiaries
New CMS guidance will offer beneficiaries a limited protection from formulary changes during the plan year. Prescription Drug Plans will maintain the option to change their formularies, but if they drop drugs or impose new restrictions, they must exempt beneficiaries who are now taking those drugs. CMS guidance released on April 27, 2006 states, “Under Part D, no beneficiaries will be subject to a discontinuation or reduction in coverage of the drugs they are currently using, except for clear scientific and cost reasons including the availability of a new generic version of the drug or new FDA or clinical information.” http://www.cms.hhs.gov/PrescriptionDrugCovContra/HPMSGH/itemdetail.asp?filterType=none&filterByDID=-99&sortByDID=2&sortOrder=descending&itemID=CMS062361 
New Forms will Expedite Exceptions 
A standardized form is now available to assist physicians in applying for exceptions and prior authorizations on behalf of Medicare beneficiaries. The form was developed through a collaborative effort between the American's Health Insurance Plans (AHIP) and the American Medical Association (AMA). http://www.cms.hhs.gov/MLNProducts/Downloads/Form_Exceptions_final.pdf 
New Pharmacy Resources will Provide Beneficiaries with More Information
New standardized messages has been developed to help pharmacists identify and address formulary issues. The messaging will bring about consistent use of key terms by Part D plans on four critical areas: NDC Not Covered, Prior Authorization Required, Plan Limitation Exceeded, and Pharmacy Not Contracted. For more information on the new messages visit http://www.cms.hhs.gov/Pharmacy/downloads/update041906.pdf 
Grace Period Extended for Medicare Advantage Plan Beneficiaries
CMS has extended the “grace period” for beneficiaries to continue seeing their preferred health care providers. After June 30, 2006, beneficiaries will be required to use providers approved by their Medicare Advantage Plan. It is important that beneficiaries identify whether their plans are addressing their needs.
New Developments in State Pharmaceutical Assistance Programs
As many state legislative sessions conclude for the year, some states have made changes to their pharmaceutical assistance programs to address Medicare Rx issues. Updated information is available from the National Conference of State Legislatures as well as the Partnership for Prescription Assistance (1-888-4PPA-NOW). 
A Growing Number of Pharmaceutical Patient Assistance Programs (PAPs) Will Continue After May 15
The HHS Office of Inspector General has issued a favorable advisory opinion to two patient assistance programs for financially needy Medicare Part D enrollees. In the coming week, additional pharmaceutical companies will likely announce the future of their PAPs. A new database developed by Health Assistance Partnership provides updated PAP guidelines and eligibility rules for beneficiaries, including programs that assist Medicare beneficiaries.
CMS Regional Offices
CMS' Regional Office Part D Assistance Centers continue to serve as a good resource when attempting to resolve Medicare Rx issues.
	Region/State 
	E-Mail 

	Region One—Boston—CT, MA, ME, NH, RI, VT
	BostonPartDInquiries@cms.hhs.gov

	Region Two—New York—NJ, NY, PR, VI
	PartDComplaints_RO2@cms.hhs.gov

	Region Three—Philadelphia—DC, DE, MD, PA, VA, WV
	PartDComplaints_RO3@cms.hhs.gov

	Region Four—Atlanta—AL, FL, GA, KY, MS, NC, SC, TN
	PartDComplaints_RO4@cms.hhs.gov

	Region Five—Chicago—IL, IN, MI, MN, OH, WI
	ROCHIDMO@cms.hhs.gov

	Region Six—Dallas—AR, LA, NM, OK, TX
	rodalmma@cms.hhs.gov

	Region Seven—Kansas City—IA, KS, MO, NE
	PARTDISSUES@cms.hhs.gov

	Region Eight—Denver—CO, MT, ND, SD, UT, WY
	Den_drughelp@cms.hhs.gov

	Region Nine—San Francisco—AS, AZ, CA, GU, HI, MP, NV
	Ro9drugteam@cms.hhs.gov

	Region Ten—Seattle—AK, ID, OR, WA
	BeneficiaryServices@cms.hhs.gov 


Transition Information
The spring edition of Medicare Matters provides useful transitional information for existing as well as new beneficiaries enrolling in Medicare Part D.
Federal Legislation
The attached chart created by Blank Rome Government Relations LLC summarizes Medicare Part D legislation introduced in both the U.S. House and Senate.


In the News
Problems With Medicare Drug Information
Kevin Freking, Associated Press Writer
May 3, 2006
Costs for Medicare Drug Plan May Rise 7% in 2007

LA Times Staff Writer
April 21, 2006
Medicare Rule Guarantees Continuity of Drugs

Robert Pear, New York Times
April 27, 2006
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